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April 21, 2010 
 
 
 
Ms. K. Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
Suite 2701 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 
 
 
 
Re: Distribution Rate Application Board File No EB-2009-0219 – Disposition 
of Group 1 Accounts - Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation.  
 
 
Dear Ms. Walli; 
 
Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation wishes to raise a “Motion to Vary” your 
decision in our rate application Board File No EB-2009-0219. 
 
In our reply submission to Board staff submission we did not address the issue of 
the disposition of Group 1 accounts over one year.  
 
By not addressing the one year and not advising the Board that one year would 
be harmful to Chapleau due to the disposition of; 
 

a)  the Interim Deferral accounts of $55,197 in the final year of the 3 year 
disposition period commencing May, 1, 2010, and 
 

b) The new disposition of group 1 accounts of $58,856 during the same 
period of one year, for a total of $114,013, would compromise 
Chapleau PUC’s cash flow. 

 
Chapleau PUC will be preparing its’ COS Rates (rebasing) for May 1, 2011 
(previous Rebasing in 2008) will have no concerns  with respect to the 
disposition of the group 1 accounts over  a 4 year period.   
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 We acknowledge our oversight in addressing the above statement in our 
application and request that the Board reconsider the decision. 
 
 
This letter is being filed on behalf of Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Original signed by: 
 
_____________________ 
Peter Ioannou 
Regulatory Compliance Services 
 
         
cc:  Marita Morin, Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation. 
       File  
 


